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KENILWORTH
CHAMBER MEETING
FEBRUARY 13, 2013

8:30 AM
ATLANTIC FEDERAL

CREDIT UNION
37 Market Street
Kenilworth, NJ
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THIS SPACE IS NOW AVAILABLE FOR ADVERTISING!!!
Demand for advertising in this space has been high. It is now available on a first come first served

basis. Call Tina today to reserve the space in this or other Renna Media publications.

Each month this newspaper is mailed 
to every home and business in Kenilworth

Reserve space in the next issue. Call Tina today at 908-418-5586
or email info@rennamedia.com

lifeinlinden.com
The website features
up to date articles, 

a calendar of events,
archives of LiL, 

photo albums, and
advertisments.
Businesses and
residents are

encouraged to submit
items for publication

through the site.

SANDY MOVES TASTE OF KENILWORTH TO JANUARY 22ND!!!
The Kenilworth Chamber of Commerce originally

planned The Taste of Kenilworth, which was originaly
planned in October, was cancelled due to Super Storm
Sandy. It will be held on January 22nd hosted by
BoulevardFive72. 
The Taste of Kenilworth offers local dining

establishments the opportunity to showcase some of the
culinary specialties that they are noted for.
Proceeds of the event support Graduating High School

Seniors from Kenilworth. Preregister by calling Kate Conroy
from the Chamber at 908-352-0900 on-line at
gatewaychamber.com.

9th Annual 

572 Boulevard • Kenilworth, NJ

January 22, 2013
Tuesday: 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm

Only: $25 - Cash bar
Proceeds benefit Kenilworth students through the 

Kenilworth Chamber of Commerce Scholarship Fund.

www.TasteOfKenilworth.com

Space is limited.
Get your

tickets today!
Secure tickets

on-line at
gatewaychamber.comor call 908-352-0900

Buy advanced

ticket for $25

and receive $25

in Restaurant Gift

Certificates!

Kenilworth Chamber of Commerce presents



I would like to begin by thanking Sal Candarella for his five years of
service on Council.  Sal was a great asset to the Borough and a great
friend.  I know he will continue in those roles in the coming years.

I would also like to thank all of the Borough’s wonderful employees.
They continue to work hard to keep the Borough strong and the residents
well served through some very difficult times.  Everyone, from the Clerk’s
office through the Library staff, serve us well.

The members of the Kenilworth Police Department, Volunteer Fire
Department and Rescue Squad and the Department of Public Works were
once again asked to provide monumental services in the face of Sandy and
the nor’easter that followed.  

Those members of the Police Department who worked the evening that Sandy hit Kenilworth did
so with courage and fortitude.  They did their best throughout the storm to keep the Borough and its
residents safe.  During the following days they kept the peace when tempers were running high.

The volunteers with the Fire Department and Rescue Squad once again went above and beyond the
call of duty throughout that night.  Only when it became too dangerous to remain on the streets did
they return to the Fire House until the storm calmed down. In the days following Sandy they
continued to help to clear streets and help our residents get through the aftermath.

Before the storm, the members of the DPW did their best to clear the streets of the leaves.  After
the storm they spent long hours clearing trees off Borough streets, while trying to keep up with the
normal schedule of maintaining the Borough.  It was a very difficult task.

There were some homes that were seriously damaged by trees which were uprooted; most of us
were without power for several days and some for more than a week.  It was a very difficult period
of time for the entire Borough, but fortunately we got through it all.  

Sandy showed us that there are some things we need to learn.  During the actual storm and its
immediate aftermath, we are well served by our emergency responders.  However, I learned that we
need to find a better way to communicate with our residents when power lines, phone and internet
services are down.  

I will be asking for help from our residents to establish a chain of communication in the case of a
similar emergency in the coming years.  Together with the Chiefs of the Police and Fire Departments
and the Emergency Management Coordinator, we will work to put a plan together that will address
the communication issues we encountered during this last storm because unfortunately, it seems that
other storms are inevitable.  

During this past year I participated in the Mayors Council on Rahway River Water Flood Control
with other mayors of communities in both Union and Essex Counties that are affected by flooding
from the Rahway River.  The good news is that the Army Corps of Engineers is studying a potential
resolution to the problems.  Of course, the not so good news is that the cost just to continue the study
is enormous.  Substantial funding will be needed to move the project forward and the Mayor’s
Council is working with our legislators at the State and Federal levels to obtain the necessary financial
backing.  We remain hopeful that the funding will be obtained and that the project will proceed.

The Borough continued with its public events, including the July 4th celebration which added a
new twist this year and the highly successful Street Fair and the Fireman’s Carnival.  The
community’s participation at the VFW Memorial Day and Veteran’s Day services and our September
11th memorial services remains strong.  The Relay for Life was held again this year, raising tens of
thousands of dollars for cancer research and a new event, the Car and Hot Rod Show, was very
successful despite poor weather.  

Led by Pat Boyle, the Recreation Department has developed a great program for our children,
including a highly successful summer camp.  

Our Beautification Committee has done a wonderful job of keeping the planter’s along the
Boulevard attractive during all seasons.  They also tend to the flowers at the September 11th
memorial.  I again thank the Committee for their hard work, the sponsors of the planters for their
financial support, and Artie and Gail Russo for their donations of plants and flowers.  

Our business community is also deserving of thanks.  Their continued support of the many
community organizations and events is most appreciated.  Their help allows us to continue these
events and make them better.

There was much in 2012 to be thankful for, but mostly I am thankful that it is over and that the
Borough got through it relatively safe and sound.

The coming year will again present difficult financial challenges which I know this council is
capable of handling.  Councilman Joho and the Finance Committee will be meeting this week to work
on the 2013 budget.  Their charge, as it was last year, is to maintain the line on spending while
continuing to provide the services our residents have come to expect.

I welcome back both Fred Pugliese and Toni Giordano to council.  I look forward to working with
them and the entire council in the coming year.  

I hope everyone has a happy, healthy and prosperous new year.  May God bless the United States
of America, the Borough of Kenilworth, and each of us and our families.

Mayor Kathi Fiamingo

2013 REORGANIZATION SPEECHKENILWORTH
BUSINESS • LIFE

Kenilworth Business Life is published by Renna Media
in cooporation with the Kenilworth Chamber of
Commerce, which is an affiliate of the Gateway Regional
Chamber of Commerce.

Over three thousand newspapers are printed monthly
and distributed free to every postal patron in Kenilworth. 

Although great care has been taken to ensure the
information contained within is accurate, Gateway
Regional Chamber of Commerce assumes no liability for
errors or omissions.

Gateway Regional Chamber of Commerce welcomes
the comments and concerns of its readers put into writing
and sent to:

ADVERTISING & PRESS RELEASES
Inquiries concerning advertising and
submissions of press releases can be made
to Renna Media LLC via phone, fax or
email to:

TINA RENNA
Email: TinaRenna@RennaMedia.com

Phone: 908-418-5586 • Fax: 908-709-9209

P.O. Box 300 • Elizabeth, NJ 07207-0300
908-352-0900 • 908-352-0865 Fax

Email us at info@gatewaychamber.com
Vice President: Kate Conroy

kateconroy@gatewaychamber.com
Kenilworth Chamber of Commerce Chairwoman

Isabel Coronel: 908-259-1020
Kenilworth@access-store.com

KENILWORTH, NJ
www.kenilworthnj.com

MAYOR:
Kathi Fiamingo

COUNCIL MEMBERS:
Peter Corvelli          Tony DeLuca
Toni Giordano             Brian Joho
Scott Klinder           Fred Pugliese

BOROUGH PHONE NUMBERS
Emergency ...........................................................911
Police Department ......................................276-1700
Fire Prevention ...........................................276-8935
Borough Clerk ............................................276-9090
Tax Office ..................................................276-5800
Board of Health ..........................................276-2740
Building Inspector ......................................276-5802
Public Works ..............................................276-5073
Library ........................................................276-2451
Senior Center .............................................272-7743
Kenilworth Board of Education .................276-5936

www.kenilworthschools.org
© 2012 Contents of this newsletter cannot be reproduced
without written consent from the Gateway Regional
Chamber of Commerce.
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We Accept: CASH
w y [ t 
and Personal Checks

CELEBRAT ING  OUR  6 4TH  YEAR

JACOBSON’S
DISTRIBUTING COMPANY

An Elizabeth
Tradition
since 1949

725 Rahway Ave - Elizabeth - 908-354-8533
Open Mon. & Thurs. 10 am 'Til 8 pm; Tues., Wed. & Fri. 10 am 'Til 6pm;

Open Saturday 10 am 'Til 5 pm; closed Sunday's 

SAVE MORE
WITH ONLY

31/2%
SALES TAX

BIG SAVINGS
IN OUR 
BEDDING 

DEPARTMENT

APPLIANCES • BEDDING • ELECTRONICS • AUDIO & VISUAL
Not responsible for typographical errors. Bring us your best deal from any authorized dealer and we will gladly beat their offer on any item we carry.

$25 OFF FOR KENILWORTH
RESIDENTS & BUSINESSES

ONE PER CUSTOMER. CAN NOT BE COMBINED WITH ANY OTHER OFFER. MINIMUM PURCHASE OF $299.00. 
MUST PRESENT THIS COUPON AT TIME OF PURCHASE. OFFER EXPIRES 2/15/13.

WE CARRY A FULL SELECTION OF GAS GRILLS, REFRIGERATORS, WASHERS, 
DRYERS, RANGES, DISHWASHERS, BIG SCREEN TV’S AND  BEDDING.

FreeDelivery

The Kenilworth Veterans Center and
Veterans of Foreign Wars Chapter 2230 

will host their annual 

VALENTINE’S DAY ‘50S DANCE
Saturday, February 9 from 7 p.m. to 11 p.m. 

Kenilworth Veterans Center
33 South 21st Street in Kenilworth.

Classic 50s music will be provided by
Tuesdays at Eight.

Tickets are $25 
draft beer, wine and soda included

Guests are invited to bring their own snacks.
For tickets or more information please visit 

the Kenilworth Veterans Center 
or call 908-276-9769. 

6:00 PM JANUARY 15
IRISH BUSINESS ASSOCIATION NETWORKING 
Molly Maguire’s Irish Pub, 1085 Central Ave, Clark
8:00 AM JANUARY 16
EMPLOYER LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE 
Kenilworth Inn, Boulevard & 31st Street, Kenilworth
8:30 AM JANUARY 22
LINDEN CHAMBER GROUP MEETING
Hosted by Mayor Gerbounka @ John T. Gregorio
Center, 330 Helen Street, Linden
6:00 PM JANUARY 22
9TH ANNUAL TASTE OF KENILWORTH
BoulevardFive72, 572 Kenilworth Blvd, Kenilworth
8:30 AM JANUARY 23
CLARK CHAMBER GROUP MEETING
Hosted by William Angelo & Associates, CPA
Holiday Inn, 36 Valley Road, Clark
8:00 AM JANUARY 25
SOMERSET HILLS BUSINESS NETWORK
Royce Brook CC, 201 Hamilton Road, Hillsborough
6:00 PM FEBRUARY 4
101ST ANNUAL AWARDS DINNER
Renaissance Newark Hotel, 1000 Spring St., Newark
8:45 AM FEBRUARY 7
WORKFORCE EDUCATION COMMITTEE
Chamber Office, 135 Jefferson Ave., Elizabeth 
8:30 AM FEBRUARY 8
LOCAL & COUNTY AFFAIRS COMMITTEE
Union Municipal Building, 1976 Morris Ave, Union
Hosted by Mayor Clifton People Jr. 

GATEWAY CHAMBER
Members of Kenilworth Chamber of Commerce, an

affiliate of the Gateway Regional Chamber of
Commerce, are welcomed in all Gateway events. For
information call the Chamber at 908-352-0900 

or visit our website at www.gatewaychamber.com Is the economy getting you down? Now’s the
time to join your local chamber! Like a good
insurance policy, the chamber is here when you
need it. From networking to personal
introductions to other members to money-saving
discounts on services you have to buy anyway,
there are so many reasons to join – and only one
not to.  If money has gotten tight during these
economically harsh times, the chamber’s

CHAMBER OF COMMERCE IS OFFERING RECESSION
RATE OF JUST $100 FOR NEW MEMBERS 

Recession Rate of just $100.00 is for you. Call
or email Kate Conroy (908) 352-0900,
kateconroy@gatewaychamber.com) for the
special application and grow your business !
The Gateway Chamber is the umbrella

organization for the Linden Chamber, which
means when you join at the local level, you
automatically become a member at the regional
level, with all the extras and perks.  
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908-245-6262
Monday – Saturday:
11 am – 10 pm
Sunday: 4 pm - 9 pm

FREE DELIVERY
290 Michigan Avenue
Kenilworth, NJ 07033

(right, l-r) Councilpersons Scott Klinder, 
Fred Pugliese, Toni Giordano, 

Clerk Hedy Lipke, Mayor Kathi Fiamingo, 
Councilmen Tony DeLuca & Peter Corvelli..

(above) Harvey Fruchter was sworn in as
Borough attorney as his wife held the bible.

(above) Toni Giordano was sworn in by Mayor
Fiamingo while her husband held the Bible.

(above) Fred Pugliese was sworn in as his wife
Lisa and son Tommy held the Bible.

2013 KENILWORTH REORGANIZATION MEETING



KCoC • Page 5 • January 2013 

ATLANTIC FEDERAL 
OFFERS COLLEGE 
SCHOLARSHIPS

Atlantic Federal Credit Union is offering high
school seniors a chance to win $1,000
scholarships.  
Atlantic Federal’s program is run in

conjunction with the NJ Credit Union League’s
statewide program.  Six $1,000 scholarships will
be awarded at the state level.  Three scholarships
will be awarded to students attending 4-year
schools and three will be awarded to students
attending technical schools or community
colleges.
The top three graded applicants from Atlantic

Federal who do not win at the state level will
receive $1,000 scholarships from the Credit
Union.
To qualify, a student must be a high school

senior graduating in June 2013.  A student must
have a credit union account or can open a special
Atlantic Federal student account at the time of
applying for the scholarship.  
Judging is based on academic performance,

extracurricular activities, community service,
references and personal goals.  Scholarship
applications can be obtained at
www.atlfedcu.com or at Atlantic Federal Credit
Union, 37 Market St., Kenilworth.  Deadline to
apply is April 13, 2013.  For further information,
call 908-245-1750.

SCHOOL DISTRICT IS RECOGNIZED BY NEW
JERSEY FOR ITS TEACHER EVALUATION SYSTEM 

Dr. Scott Taylor, Assistant Superintendent, Kenilworth Public Schools
The Kenilworth School District responded to

the call to reform teacher evaluation by
developing its own accountability system.
Recognizing the importance of maintaining high
expectations for teacher performance and
knowing there were important long-term
instructional initiatives being instituted at
Harding and Brearley Middle-High Schools,
teachers, administrators, parents, and a member
of the Board of Education formed a committee,
referred to as the District Evaluation Advisory
Committee, and met over the last two months to
have honest and sincere conversations about
high quality teaching.
What resulted from the committee’s

numerous meetings is a state-approved
evaluation tool that will be published on the
New Jersey Department of Education’s website
so other schools may replicate what the
education department has deemed “a resource
for school districts around the state.” Besides
recognition as a school district of distinction,
Kenilworth Schools will benefit from having
created its own evaluation system. 
First, the school district saved the community

a significant amount of money. Whereas various
evaluation “packages” were offered to schools
in New Jersey at expenses into the tens of
thousands of dollars, the Kenilworth Teacher
Evaluation System cost the community nothing.
Teachers and administrators spent time after

school hours developing the tool and relied on
research and their own expertise to identify and
agree upon the lists of professional expectations
all teachers will be held accountable to meet.
Second, the Kenilworth Evaluation System

was built to meet the specific needs of the
Harding and Brearley Middle-High Schools.
The different evaluation systems offered from
the state department of education were created
in a “one-size-fits-all” manner. Each “packaged”
program is intended to be implemented for any
school around the country that adopts it, making
it necessary for adoptees to adapt district
programs to meet the needs of the tool. The
Kenilworth School District has a three-year
District Initiative Plan (refer to the district
website for a downloadable document that
details this plan) that outlines specific student
achievement goals and supporting action plans.
The district’s custom-made evaluation system
supports the plan by aligning teacher practice
expectations with the accountability measures
that will ensure achievement of the goals set
forth in the plan.
Members of the Kenilworth School District

Evaluation Advisory Committee included four
teachers, a representative from the Board of
Education, building administrators, and two
parents who spoke for the greater community.
The District can count itself among the leaders
for teacher evaluation reform in our state.
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LAST CHANCE FOR
HUGE SAVINGS!
ACT NOW...

SECURE YOUR SCHOLARSHIP !

$2000 Cosmetology Scholarship
$500 Skin Care Scholarship

Available only when you enroll for our
January 2013 Start Class

Myself and other members of the Kenilworth
Police Department have met with school
Officials at David Brearley High School,
Harding School, and St. Theresa's School
recently and discussed school security measures
with them. 
Kenilworth Public Schools have been

proactive with respect to school security. Our
High School has a full time armed School
Resource Officer (SRO), Officer Brian Pickton,
a Kenilworth Police Officer. Officer Pickton is
also at Harding School during his course of duty
and Kenilworth Police Officers regularly do a
"walk through" at all the schools. 
The Kenilworth Police Department has

already had training in "Active Shooter" at
Harding School this year. We are going to train
in the High School and St. Theresa's. We have
been doing this type of training and we will
continue to do this training throughout the New

POLICE REVIEWING SCHOOL SECURITY AFTER 
CONNECTICUT SCHOOL SHOOTINGS

Message from Kenilworth Police Chief Kenneth Grady
Year. “This department is qualified, trained,
equipped and prepared to meet the ever
increasing school violence that law enforcement
face today.”, stated Sgt. Dan Sims of the
Kenilworth Police Department at a meeting with
High School officials. Sgt. Sims is the lead
firearms instructor for the department and a
member of the Union County SWAT team. 
It is these horrible incidents that sharpen the

edge of law enforcement response, improve the
odds of the police being able to terminate a
threat quickly, and lead to a new generation of
tactical gear. We will also be meeting with
Mayor Fiamingo and Borough Council after the
New Year. 
I am heartbroken by this tragedy as are many

others throughout our town and Country. It is a
sad day that such extreme security measures
need to be taken in our schools to protect our
children. 

Local businessmen were recognized by Chief
Grady of the Kenilworth Police Department at
last month's council meeting. The Police Chief
thanked them for their donations, and stated that
the department has been able to purchase items
such as computers, computer servers,
rechargeable flashlights, equipment for patrol
vehicles, and much needed new rifles and
shotguns with their help. 
• Kenilworth Dental Associates 
- Dr. Jerome Foremen and Dr. David Steele

• The Alban Group - Tim Zerka 
• Kenilworth Veterans of Foreign Wars 
Post 2230 - Commander Robert Jeans 

• F.O.X Intermodal - Alrich Rambough 
• Better Auto Care - Ben and Eli Feiner 
• Cat Entertainment - Steven Jackson 
• Nordiac Metals

KPD RECOGNIZES LOCAL
BUSINESSES AND ORGANIZATIONS

FOR GENEROSITY DURING 2012
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210 North 14th Street, Kenilworth, NJ 07033 • (908) 931-1600

Amplifier

Navigation Radio

Heated Seats

Flip Down-Headrest TelevisionReverse Sensors
Mirror For Backup
Camera Package

Remote Car Starter/
LCD Transmitter

Bought it somewhere else?
We will install it for you!

Road call
service

available.

METJOE
AUTO ELECTRONICS

Alarms, Remote Engine Starter, Car Video, Radios, Sirius XM, Speakers, 
Tracking Systems, Backup Cameras, 
Reverse Sensors, Radar Detectors, 
Heated Seats, Amplifiers, IPOD Interface, 
Subwoofers and Enclosures, Hid Lights, 
Neon Lights, Bluetooth, PA Systems,
Navigation Radio, Fog Lights, 
Strobe Lights, Power Antennas,  
And Much More!

**Relocated from 111 Market Street

Running Boards

Front Rear Grills

Joe’s Metro Auto Electronics, formerly
located at 111 Market Street in Kenilworth, now
has a new name and new location. As of January
Metjoe Auto Electronics is located at 210 North
14th Street in Kenilworth. Metojoe has the same
owner, Joseph Fresco, and same quality,
hometown friendly service. Joseph Fresco
established his auto electronics business in 1985
in Elizabeth New Jersey and moved to
Kenilworth in 2007.

METJOE RELOCATED TO 
NORTH 14TH STREET

LETTER TO THE EDITOR
Submitted by Library Director: Dale Spindel

As 2012 draws quickly to a close, I think it's
safe for me to say that I am not the only one
who will be glad to see it go. Although
Hurricane Sandy left Kenilworth in far better
shape in her aftermath than did her sister Irene
last year, Kenilworth was hardly left unscathed
and we will not soon forget what it was like to
be without electricity and the associated
creature comforts for a period of a week.
While counting our own blessings as a
community, our hearts continue to go out to
those others in New Jersey and New York who
lost far more than we did.
It has often been said that the public library is

the community's living room and when I look
around the library each day, I tend to agree that
this is true. We have many people of all ages –
from babies to people in their nineties – coming
to the library on a regular basis to find a book,
movie, or some music or maybe just to hang out
for a while reading the newspaper or to look
stuff up on the computer. When one of our
regular patrons suddenly stops coming in, it is
definitely noticed. And while we have definitely
seen more than a few of our young families
move away, usually due to a work relocation it is
far more likely that when an elderly person stops
coming by, it is almost always because of health
problems or their sudden passing. 
It was especially troubling, therefore, when

Penny Davey, one of our most enthusiastic

library regulars, stopped coming to the library
because of very serious health problems that
ended with her death at the age of only forty-
three only a few weeks ago. For several years,
Penny was a member of our library's book
discussion group coming regularly to our
meetings in spite of her obvious health
problems, when a person with a less determined
and positive outlook would have just given up
and stayed home. On two occasions, Penny
volunteered to lead the discussion and her
wonderful generosity of spirit was evident in the
elaborate refreshments and decorations she
provided to complement the themes of the books
– an English tea for Pride and Prejudice and an
array of circus refreshments for Water for
Elephants. Cheerful and upbeat, but still with an
eye to the often harsh realities of life, Penny was
not shy about sharing her opinions about each
book she read with us and most especially for
those books she did not like. 
Those of us who got to know Penny through

the book group have acknowledged the fact that,
although she will no longer be sitting around the
table with us, we will continue to hear her
distinctive laughter in our hearts and minds as
we continue on with our discussions. We are
also pretty certain that each of us will have a
pretty good idea of what Penny's opinions would
have been regarding each of the books that she
is never going to get to read with us.
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• Comprehensive Eye Examinations
• Glaucoma Testing and Cataract Evaluations
• Treatment and Management of Ocular Disease
• Variety of Eyewear including Designer Brands
• Contact Lens Examinations
• Variety of Contact lenses
• Eyeglass Repairs

INSURANCES: Please call if you do not see your insurance plan listed.
• Eyemed
• VSP
• Aetna
• Avesis
• Qualcare
• Davis Vision

EYES ON YOU
FAMILY EYECARE AND OPTICAL

Our Office Hours:
Mon: 10am to 6pm
Tues: 10am to 6pm
Wed: Closed
Thur: 10am to 6pm
Fri: 10am to 6pm
Sat: 9am to 2pm
Sun: Closed
Late appointments are 

available by request.

Dr. M. Williams
Optometric Physician

Lic#. 27OA00565300/27OM00062400

• Medicare
• Medicaid
• NVA
• Block Vision 
• Superior Vision
• Oxford

• Optum Health Vision (formerly  Spectera).
• United Health Care
• Blue Cross Blue Shield of NJ
• Vision Benefits of America
• Empire Blue Cross Blue Shield

and many more. 

1535 Irving Street, Rahway, NJ
732-388-3900

www.primaryecp.com/eyesonyou

BREARLEY BEARS PACK  HOLIDAY TURKEY DINNERS FOR LOCAL FAMILIES
Submitted by: David Novak – Publicity Chairperson

The David Brearley High School in
Kenilworth has a volunteer service club called
the “Bears That Care.” This club routinely does
charitable good deeds for the local community,
United States troops serving overseas, local
senior citizens, cancer patients, young children
at holiday time, and food pantries just to name a
few. The “Bears That Care” is coordinated by
Ms. Christa Candon, a dedicated teacher at the
David Brearley High School. The “Bears That
Care” members solicited local individuals to
donate eight frozen turkeys. They then
continued to collect all the familiar turkey
dinner side dishes and accompaniments. They
collected “Stove Top Stuffing,” cranberry sauce,
vegetables, mashed potatoes, gravy, beverages,
and even deserts. After school one day, they all
got together in the David Brearley Information
Media Center and organized and assembled the
eight turkey dinners so that each family would
receive a complete and ready to cook and enjoy
winter holiday dinner gift basket. 
These acts of volunteering for the benefit of

the community exemplify the depth of character
of many of the David Brearley students.
Through their donations of time and effort they
make our community a better place.  “Thank
You” to everyone who donated food and/or their
time to help the eight local families enjoy a
healthy and satisfying meal over the winter
holidays.

(above) Ms. Christa Candon, Bears That Care Faculty Advisor, surrounded by the very dedicated
David Brearley High School Bears That Care students: Montana Cushmeyer, Chris Laurie, John

Zobek, Chris Zobek, Brandon Padron, Christina Petruzzella, and Lindsey Florek. 

HOLIDAY TOY DRIVE IS ANOTHER HUGE SUCCESS!
Submitted by: David Novak

(above, l-r) 7th Graders Tayla Morgan, Sarah
Testa & Anna Giacalone.

Photo by David Brearley High School Junior Monica Pellino

The David Brearley Middle School Bruins
That Care charitable club, supervised by Ms.
Diane Westbrook, collected close to 50 toys for
disadvantaged and under-privileged children in
the area. Special thanks and recognition go to
7th grade Bruins That Care members: Tayla
Morgan, Sarah Testa, and Anna Giacalone.
Special thanks and recognition to 8th grade
Bruins That Care members: Nicole Tancs and
Amber Ghigliotty. They all worked very hard
and also gave very generous toy donations. On
December 18th, all of the collected toys were
donated to St. Theresa’s Church in Kenilworth,
New Jersey. These Brearley students should be
commended for their continued community
contributions.
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Imagine Salon
is proud to
announce

the addition of
KATIA

to our staff.
Call

973.467.0992
for an

appointment.

9 7 3 . 4 6 7 . 0 9 9 2
733 Mountain Avenue
Springfield, NJ 07081

w w w . t h e i m a g i n e s a l o n . c o m

The David Brearley High School Student of
the Month for December 2012 is a responsible,
hardworking senior.  Melissa Voorhees is a
student who consistently earns honor roll status,
while carrying an impressive academic course
load. She has been a member of the band
throughout high school, as well as the varsity
soccer team until an injury sidelined her this
year. As a member of the stage crew for the
Brearley plays and musicals, Melissa has helped
build sets and organized costumes since
sophomore year.  Melissa has participated in
Relay for Life for the past two years and she and
her team have pledged to continue participating
this year.  Congratulations, Melissa!
The David Brearley Middle School Student of

the Month for December 2012 is Christian

Bondalo.  Christian is a wonderful role model.
He greets his teachers each day with a warm
“Good Morning” and “Hello” and always leaves
by saying “Goodbye.” Christian as an avid
reader and a true book enthusiast as he engages
in deep discussion with fellow students
regarding the books he is currently reading.
Christian is one of the top students in the elite
Kenilworth Scholars Academy. He takes every
assignment a step further, even creating 3-
dimensional Twin Tower replica for a 911
project earlier this year. He gets genuinely
excited over schoolwork.  Christian also excels
outside of the classroom as a member of the
David Brearley Middle School Band.
Congratulations, Christian, on being
December’s student of the month.

DAVID BREARLEY MIDDLE/HIGH SCHOOL
STUDENT OF THE MONTH DECEMBER 2012

Submitted by: Mr. David Novak

(above) Christian Bondalo and Melissa
Voorhees Students of the Month

1085 central avenue,
clark, nj 07066

732-388-6511

Sunday’s Prime Rib Special

Includes
Choice of Soup or Salad

Prime Rib with Potato and Vegetable
Coffee or Tea and Dessert
Queen Cut:   $16.99
King Cut:     $19.99

Monday through Friday

Join us for Our Sunset Specials
From 3pm to 6pm. All inclusive.

Choice of Soup or Salad. Choice of Entrée,
Coffee or Tea and Dessert
$15.99 per person

Monday through Thursday

½ Price ½ Price ½ Price
Buy One Burger and get a
Second Burger 1/2 Price!
Includes French Fries. Toppings additional.

18% gratuity will be added on the full price of the bill before promotion.

Kathleen Gwaldis
26 Years of Experience

cell: (908) 400-8409
www.kathleengwaldis.com

Kenilworth Real Estate Specialist
FREE MARKET ANALYSIS

Realtor Associate - Weichert President’s Club
185 Elm Street, Westfield NJ, 07090
Office: (908) 654-6560, x 162
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Located at 548 Boulevard. Library website is .www.kenilworthlibrary.org. 

Registration for programs may be done in person at the library or by calling 908 276-2451.
The library’s regular schedule of operation: Mon, Tues and Thurs: 10:00 AM to 9:00 PM,  

Wed: 10:00 AM to 6:00 PM, Fri: 10:00 AM to 5:00 PM, Sat: 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM.
The Kenilworth Public Library is handicapped accessible. 

facebook.com/kenilworthworth.public.library

50% OFF
FIRST MONTH

New customers only. Expires 2/15/12.

908-259-1020
750 Boulevard

Kenilworth, NJ 07033

www.accessselfstorage.com

WE CAN HELP YOU GET ORGANIZED

LIBRARY NOW ON FACEBOOK 
Check us out at

facebook.com/Kenilworth.Public.Library

WANTED:
ALL CARS & TRUCKS: JUNK OR NOT

732-381-2646
Night Towing 732-496-1633

1 Dudley Ct. & Rt. 1 South, Avenel, NJ
Across from Sansone Auto Mall.

Junk Tow Away
Fast Pick Up

24 HR Service

10% OFF ALL AC COMPRESSORS
With this ad. Expires 12/31/12.

Late Model Foreign & American New & Used 
Auto & Truck Parts:
• Motors • Transmission 
• Auto Glass • Computers 
• Tail Lights • Doors 
• Fenders • AC Compressors

ELDRIDGE OVERTON EDUCATIONAL PROGRAMS
COLLEGE FOR KIDS AT KEAN UNIVERSITY

• ACADEMIC & SPORTS CAMPS • CLASSES
• TUTORING • ONLINE PROGRAMS

Tutoring or Home School Supplementation at 
one of our sites, your home, school, local library 

or a location of your choice.  
Programs Pre-K to Adult (all subjects).

For more information:

Visit us www.aypacademy.com
or call 908.595.2106

• Join one of our College for Kids Spring and Summer Camps for at Kean University, 
Raritan Valley Community College or at a location near you.

• College for Kids Summer Camp at Kean University begins June 10, 2013 (Grades K-8)

You owe it to your child to experience the Eldridge Overton difference!

The book group of the Kenilworth Public
Library will meet at 7:15 PM on Tuesday,
February 12 in the library's activity room to
discuss A Small Hotel, by the Pulitzer Prize
winning author Robert Olen Butler.   A Small
Hotel offers a look back at the relationship of
Michael and Kelly Hayes, a couple who have
decided to call it quits after twenty years of
marriage.  On the day they are to appear in court,
Kelly suddenly has other plans,  skipping town
and  driving  to New Orleans where she instead
checks into the same room in the same Latin
Quarter hotel where she and Michael first fell in
love.   According to the jacket notes, A Small

Hotel “reads as a cross between a romance novel
and a literary page-turner” and  is a book sure to
appeal to a wide range of readers.
Participation in the book discussion group is

free and open to all adult members of the general
public, including people who live in
communities other than Kenilworth.   Previous
experience with a book group is not required and
new members are always welcome.  Copies of A
Small Hotel will be available for check out at the
library's circulation desk and people  from other
towns are encouraged to investigate ways  they
may be eligible for borrowing privileges at the
Kenilworth Public Library.  

BOOK GROUP TO DISCUSS A SMALL HOTEL, BY BUTLER

The Gallery on
the Boulevard at
the Kenilworth
Public Library will
have on display
“ R a r e l y
Appreciated,” an
exhibit of black and
white photography
by Michael F.
M c K e n n a ,
beginning January
7 and running
through February
28.  Based in New

Jersey, McKenna has been creating works as an
independent photographer for the past four
years.  Self taught, McKenna has honed the
technical aspect of his art over the past fifteen
years, studying the works of the masters of
landscape photography, accompanied the
process of trial and error.  The style he has
developed is based on the dramatic effects that
can be achieved by using both  natural lighting
and heavy contrast.
According to McKenna, the objective of his

photographic endeavors is to “acquire the rarely
appreciated we are surrounded by every day but
are too busy to enjoy and treasure, whether it is
a series of antique train station lamps, two men
silhouetted in a foggy station, or a series of trees
set in the fog”  McKenna's goal in his work  is
“to stimulate the viewers so they study the
image more closely and observe the smaller
details.”  McKenna's work can be seen in several
local galleries and is also held in multiple
private collections throughout the United States.

“RARELY APPRECIATED”
Photography by Michael F. McKenna
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